

8. 10/18 PLANNING

PLANNING APPLICATION CONSULTATION

Full Planning

- W/37398 - Tir cyfagos i Y Glyn, Drefelin, SA44 5XB - amended plans for - proposed erection of a single dwelling - object on the basis that parking is an issue as there is no off road parking and therefore driving through is difficult
- W/37845 - Shadog, Pentrecwrt, SA44 5DD - erection of an agricultural building - no objection
- W/37924 - Llwyn Neuadd, Felindre SA 44 5HY - proposed erection of an agricultural building - no objection

9. 10/18 FINANCIAL MATTERS:

Notice of completion of audit with - two observations

that the Clerks' March salary was paid on 1st of April from the bank and should therefore be included in the next financial year

it was noted of the funds in reserve[although the clerk had included a comprehensive programme of projects for the future]

a. Invoices

- i. TRYWYDD - translation at meeting on 29/10/2018£92.40
- ii. RED DRAGONHALL, HIRE - 29/10/18 meeting£14.00
[permission to pay two above bills when received]
- iii. SSE SWALEC[Christmas Lights]£167.95
- iv. RBL[Wraeths]£52.00
- v. CCF Ltd [posts for Cwmins Cwmhiraeth]£61.04
- vi. STELLA JONES [postage]£9.46

Balance on£20,632.63

b. S/O

Clerk's Salary£550.00

c. Application for Financial Assistance

- i. Ysgol Gerdd Ceredigion - £50

10.10/18 MATTERS FOR DISCUSSION

- i. Remembrance Sunday - *to be held at St Barnabas Church, everyone to meet at Penboyr School*
- ii. Parc Puw Playing field - *boundary fence - needs straightening - it's necessary to speak with the*
- iii. Village of Culture 2019 - *a discussion was had on the matter and it was felt it would be beneficial to the community*

11.10/18 COUNCILLORS' COMMENTS

- 1. Cllr B Jones - gave a report following her attending the OVW conference in Builth Wells
- 2. Cllr C Jones - i. he asked if a load of filling could be delivered to fill in the potholes following the floods
- 3. Cllr J Wigley - i. he had heard many complaints about the house that is being built on the site of the old toilets
- 4. Cllr A Thomas - i. asked whether it was possible to give financial assistance to the residents of Pont Tweli following the floods - *it was decided that Cllr Thomas should bring the number of victims to the next meeting and the clerk to find out the amount of funding available*
- 5. Cllr M Rees - i. enquired whether the road between Tycoch and Penfforddnewydd would be gritted over the winter months as this is now the main road between Saron and Carmarthen.

12.09/18 NEXT MEETING

The next Monthly Meeting will be held at The Church Hall, Penboyr, Velindre, Llandysul on Monday 26th November 2018.

The meeting terminated at 9.25pm

_____Chairman

_____Date